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M E D I A  A D V I S O R Y  
 

Date/Time:     January 15, 2023, just before 11 p.m. 
Incident:        2023-75397 
Location:        48th Street and Broadway Road 
Victims:  An adult female, non-life-threatening injury 
   An adult female, non-life-threatening injury 
   A teenaged female, non-life-threatening injury 
   A teenaged female, non-life-threatening injury 
 
 
                           

Multiple People Injured in South Phoenix Shooting 

(January 16, 2023): Detectives are investigating an incident where four females suffered gunshot 

wounds.  

Phoenix Police officers were dispatched to a shots fired call at a townhome near 48th Street and 

Broadway Road. The caller stated there were multiple shots heard and people screaming. When 

officers arrived, they located four females, including a pregnant woman, suffering from gunshot 

wounds. The four females were transported to the hospital with non-life-threatening injuries. There 

were other people inside the home at the time of the shooting, however, no other serious injuries 

were reported.  

Detectives are currently investigating the incident and processing the crime scene. There have been 

no arrests made and anyone with information is asked to please call Phoenix Police or Silent Witness 

if they wish to remain anonymous.  

Sergeant Phil Krynsky 
Public Affairs Bureau 
 


